For GENERAL : SERVICES ADMINISTRATION



National Archives and Records Service Washington, D.C. 20408 May 14, 1965

IN REPLY REFER TO:

Honorable John E. Fogarty House of Representatives Washington. D.C.

Dear Mr. Fogarty:

I am enclosing a transcript of the interview we recorded in your office on April 14, 1965, for the John F. Kennedy Library Oral History Project.

Our usual procedure in this Project is to ask each participant to edit his transcript and return it to me for final typing. Already I have made a few minor changes on the transcript enclosed -- mostly in punctuation and wording. I hope you will not hesitate to make any changes you wish to make, or to add any recollections of John Kennedy which should be in the record but which we did not discuss when the interview was being taped.

After you have returned the enclosed copy to me for final typing I will send one copy of the final transcript to you for your personal files. Two other copies of the final transcript will be held at the National Archives until the Kennedy Library is built and ready for occupancy. At that time we will transfer to the Library all the transcripts which the Oral History Project has accumulated.

All of us involved in this Project for the Kennedy Library certainly appreciate your fine cooperation with our efforts, and I certainly appreciate your hospitality towards me.

Sincerely yours,

13-36637

Charles T. Morrissey Chief, John F. Kennedy Library Oral History Project